[bookmark: _GoBack]Wolfville School - School Advisory Council Meeting                                                                                 April 25th, 2017
7-8:30pm
Meeting began at 7:01 pm

Present:Alan Howell, Ted Salmon, Lisa Speigel, Margaret Miller, Emily Parks, Emily Leeson, Allison Carey, Ruth MacLeod, Steve Keddy, Mae Ru Sanford, Jen Kershaw, Jodi MacKay, Janna Wentzell, Noah Kimball, Julien Davis, Rob Craig, Elisabeth Knein

Regrets: School Board Representative Lavinia Parrish Zwicker, Evan Sheffield, Rachel Veale, Josie Gladwin


1. Approval of the Agenda: moved by Alan, seconded by Janna, approved by all 

2. Approval of the Minutes: moved by Janna, seconded by Emily, approved by all 

3. School Advisory Council Reports

3.1 Principal's Report
The supervision discussion has been to the table many times and has also been discussed at staff meetings.  We will keep morning supervision as is, 20 minutes before the start of the school day (8:30) other than bus students who arrive at 8:15 and will be supervised in the lobby. 
The labour dispute between the NSTU and the Province was strenuous for all.  In particular, Work to Rule was a challenging time in many ways but also a good time to reflect on our education system. Teachers recognized that there were too many disruptions to the school day, that their work/life balance was strained and that our students need the proper supports in a range of ways.  May activities were cancelled, some are starting up again and some may not until next year or never again.  We all need to take a good look at where we want to focus our energies.  Teachers will be careful as to what and how many volunteer activities they take on. Teachers walked off the job one day during the labour dispute, the monies saved during this day were allocated to student support grants from the govt.  
Thank you to the playground committee which is making excellent progress and feel they will have the funds necessary to tackle the soccer field this year.
Update:
Staffing season is well underway and NSTU job assignments go to staff by May 1.  There will be 12 homerooms again next year, class configurations are unconfirmed at this time but a number of combined classes are likely. 

3.2 Elementary Teacher's Report
I was only going to touch on WTR (work to rule) briefly by saying teachers are very happy that it is over and although we wish it didn't happen at all, it was very eye opening for us to realize how many "extra-curricular" activities go on that interfere with student learning. Collectively, we have all commented on "how much we have accomplished in our classrooms, curriculum wise, without all the interruptions. That being said, some of those interruptions are valuable experiences for the students, especially those students who have limited opportunities to participate in such experiences outside of school. We will be taking a closer look at which activities we can do without and those that should be given consideration.

3.3 Middle School Teacher’s Report
Ruth echoed what Allison had to say, and reiterated that teachers feel much better than other years about where they are with curriculum despite the snow days, because there was less time lost to other activities this year.
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3.4 Student Reports
Noah Kimball
I don’t really think there was that much, just soccer nets and the field flattened out without lumps for people to hurt themselves. Also, students want crazy stuff like swimming pools on the hot days where everybody’s sweating.
 
Rachel Veale
Basically no one has been asking for anything different, it’s just been about soccer and how people want the soccer nets fixed. Sometimes people have been asking for crazy things like having a swimming pool or something like that. Other than that crazy stuff things have been going great. 
Update: I would like to add to my report that everyone loves the new playground equipment ideas and also I cannot go because I have a basketball game at 7-8pm

Evan Sheffield
Lately the school has had no sports because of work to rule, BUT sports are picking up again, with badminton and table tennis clubs. Other sports will be happening later in spring into summer but also some sports were being cancelled because of work to rule, like soft ball basketball and girls volleyball regionals back in December. We have had a couple spirit days.

Mae Ru
The middle school students are quite happy that work-to-rule has ended and that extra-curricular are beginning to start up again. During the the work-to-rule while the gym was not open and extra-curricular events were not running, students brought in games and socialized in the classrooms more. Table Tennis and Badminton teams are starting to organize, and many students are excited about its starting. The yearbook committee has started back up again and the yearbook has been changed from a P-8 book to just a grade 8 book. Lastly, Ms. Crisp has made the decision to start up percussion ensemble once again. April Update: Track and field has started up, many middle school students are participating this year. Girl’s softball is starting up as well. A plan has been made for a grade 8 field trip, and so the grade 8's have been fundraising for that. There has been an end of the year dance scheduled for the 22nd of June. There is a band concert May the 25th. 


3.5 SAC Chair Report
There are two items to announce regarding the SAC membership:
1. One of our Community representatives, Andrew Reid, no longer works with the Town of Wolfville has left the Council. We are looking to replace Andrew with a new Town staff person being hired to fill his role.  

2. Sadly, Jen Kershaw, our Secretary/Communications will no longer be able to be a member of the SAC executive. We will be looking to hopefully fill her position as soon as possible. 

Given, the recent changes in membership and that the SAC By-laws require a member from each representative group to have quorum, and that the SAC now encompasses the activities of the former Home & School, I am suggesting that we revise quorum requirements or specify what business the Council can conduct when we do not have quorum. While policy changes should likely be decided upon with quorum, event planning may not need that type of oversight. Any proposed changes must be available 14 days in advance of a regular meeting, so the earliest we can decide on any changes will be at our next meeting in April. 

3.6 SAC Treasurer Report

The signing officers on the Wolfville School Advisory Council Bank Account at Royal Bank in Wolfville have been changed to include Julien Davis, Emily Leeson and Janna Wentzell. 

The only action on the account since the last meeting of the executive in January was a cheque in the amount of $50 (and letter) were received from Davison Christmas Tree farm as the tree fundraiser. 8 families took part and the Davidson's increased the amount to $50.

The regular account has a balance of $1394.90 and $27,800 is set aside for the capital campaign (gym railing).


3.7 Community Member Report
Mr. Salmon has checked in with the town regarding the generator to go with the new cafeteria (in case of emergency); plans are going ahead.  

3.8 Playground Report (Rob Craig)
- Fundraiser: Mother’s Day raffle, at the market and tickets will be sent home to families
- ~$180,000 from the town, personal donations, Mud Creek Rotary (they will match personal donations up to $50,000), soccer club, other donations
- Waiting for provincial grant in May ($30,000-50,000); this will come too late for this summer’s tendering process (as will the Mud Creek Rotary funds) 
- The school has been able to allocate $5000 to the playground and another $5000 for the railing: these funds are coming from the school’s gym rental and other savings (not from grants the school applied for)
- Discussions are underway to get the field done this summer as well as some of the natural elements of the playground around the soccer field

3.9 Farm to school
- Looking for someone to coordinate the food box program for next year
- This year the boxes raised $900 for school food programs
- We will have to decide how we want to allocate it (breakfast program?)

3.10 Renovations 
- New space should be done June 1st, including landscaping
- Parking lot will be lost for 2 months
- It would be nice to get some colour out front, the etchings were not possible
- Plans for the cafeteria are still being discussed; lower elementary might continue in the classrooms, others would eat at tables on the level part of the cafeteria (not on the ramp)
- Concerns from students about lunch hour (soccer access), plans are being made amongst the staff
- Students are encouraged to share concerns with the student representatives
- The cafeteria will accommodate between 1/3 and 1/2 of the students
- The plan will still be for students to preorder (so that there isn’t a long time waiting in lines and the meals can be made ahead and thus accommodate more students during the lunch hour)
- There will also be a counter along the upstairs hall where older students could also eat potentially

4. SAC Business

4.1 Membership

4.1.1. New Secretary/Communications 
- Alan made a motion to elect a new secretary in September, seconded by Ted Salmon, approved by all
- Jen will continue to take minutes until that time 

4.1.2. New Community Representative
- To assure quorum, we need to have at least 1 of the 2 community representatives (in our bylaws) present at the meeting
- Alan Howell made a motion that Ted Salmon will ask the town about appointing another community representative and in September Acadia will be approached about appointing a student liaison


4.2 School Policy

4.2.1 Proposed changes to the SAC By-Laws
- Alan made a motion that he move forward with liaising with the board to go through the process to change the bylaws to say that quorum will be reached if 3 of the 4 groups (parents, staff, students, community members) present for quorum, Julien seconded, all approved

- Alan Howell made the motion to increase the number of Community Representatives to up to 3, seconded by Ted, all approved

4.2.2 Supervision start times
- Concern that 8:30 am drop off is too late for parents (heard on at the town too) 
- Letter will be re-forwarded to the superintendent regarding before school supervision and start time concerns  
- A motion was made by Janna to strike a sub-committee to explore the options for before school care, seconded by Ted, approved by all
- Steve, Jodi MacKay, Emily Leeson have put their names forward 


4.2.3 Discussion of changes to school/ school staff practices under imposed contract

School Events and Fundraising
- This school has always had many enrichment opportunities for students including extra gym time, band for everyone starting in grade 6, and presentations by diverse groups (yoga, dance groups, etc.) but all this takes time away from class time and curriculum
- Since work to rule, teachers have reported being able to better cover curriculum due to the reduction of these disruptions (though edifying!); the discussion has turned to how we can choose activities that take time away from classrooms carefully	 
- Often our students get multiple field trips, but moving forward we could choose one that is most beneficial
-  Administration can’t tell staff to volunteer their time (fun fair etc.), staff will continue to have discretion there, as with opting in for special activities (yoga, presentations, etc.) 

- No fun fair for this year, but fun afternoons planned by teachers
- Concern as how we will fundraise just for this coming year

- Parents are going to organize the family fun night (with some aspects of the fun fair to add to it) May 26th could extend the invitation to primary student families 


- In June, decisions will be made for what will go forward next year (concerts, science fair, etc.)

- Noah suggested a movie night instead of the fun fair in June

- Alan made an informal motion that the May 26th event be ramped up, and another lower key event in June


5. Next Meeting 
May 23rd, 2017: 7-8 pm

6. Adjournment
A motion was made to adjourn by Ted approved by all at 8:36 pm
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